
Important Notice Regarding Marriage Licenses 

 

Nora Dietzel, Boone County Recorder of Deeds wishes to announce that 

beginning November 1, 2017, The Recorder’s office will provide the 

original marriage license to the couple, or their designee, once it has been 

recorded and scanned. 

Either party on the license may request the license, or may request in 

writing that someone else be authorized to pick up the license on their 

behalf. 

If both parties are deceased, an immediate family member of either party 

may request the license by proving death and relationship. 

Forms to request the license, and to authorize another party, are available 

on our website under the “Forms” tab. 

If the license is to be mailed, a certified mail charge of $8.00 may apply. 

 


